
 

 

Newsletter 15 - 4th May 2018 

BLOXHAM CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Tel: 01295 720224 

E-mail: office.3064@bloxham-pri.oxon.sch.uk 

Website: www.bloxhamprimary.co.uk 

Our Collective Worship Value this term is FRIENDSHIP 

COMING UP IN SCHOOL: 

 

4th May 

Year 1 to Warriner Farm 

 

4th May  

Mini Red Tennis Tournament 

 

7th May 

Bank Holiday 

 

10th May 

Change 4 Life Festival 

 

14th -18th May 

KS2 SATS 

 

15th May 

Phonics Screening Meeting for Yr 1 Parents 

in the School Hall at 2.15pm 

 

16th May 

Foundation Stage Trip to World of  

Crocodiles 

 

24th May 

Year 5 to Holdenby House 

 

25th May 

Inset Day - no children in school 

 

28th May - 1st June 

May Half Term - return on 4th June 

 

6th June 

Class Group Photographs 

 

7th June 

F1PR to Warriner School Farm 

 

8th June 

FOBPS Hollywood and Hotdogs 

 

12th June 

F1S to Warriner School Farm 

STAFF VACANCY: 

 

We will have a vacancy for a cleaner 

starting 29th May 2018 for 12.5 hours a 

week on a 52 week contract.   

 

This is an all year round post working in the 

holidays as well. Holiday allocation is 24 

days plus Bank Holidays. If you are  

interested and would like a copy of the 

person specification, job description and 

application form please contact the  

office by email or ring the main office 

01295 720224.  

 

The closing date is 8th May.  

ATTENDANCE: 

 

The classes with the best attendance:  

w/c 16th April was 5C with 100%  

w/c 23rd April was shared between 3SH and 4J both with 100%    

 

The attendance for the period of 19th April to 2nd May was 96.81% and it is 

excellent news that our attendance today Friday 4th May remains high. 

PARKING: 

Could we politely remind all parents/carers that the car park is only for the use 

of staff.  The car park is for drop off only otherwise you may get blocked in 

and staff may not be able to move their vehicle immediately as they are  

working.  

 

REPLY SLIPS: 

Between now and the end of the Summer Term we have a lot of events  

coming up in school where we will need reply slips returned to the office to 

give permission for your child to attend.  Could we ask that you adhere to the 

deadlines stated as it is not always possible to chase up late replies. If we do 

not receive a completed permission slip (or receive permission by email) then 

unfortunately children will not be able to participate in the event. 

 

WARM WEATHER:  

Please remember that now the weather has (hopefully) finally started to get  

warmer your child needs a water bottle and a sunhat with them in school. 

 

SIGNING IN: 

If your child arrives late or needs to leave school early for any reason, we 

need parents to sign them in/out in the book that we hold in the School  

Office.   

 

YEAR 6 SATS: 

During the week of 14th May the Year 6 children will be undertaking their SATS. 

I have no doubt that they will continue to successfully use the skills and 

knowledge that they have gained during their journey at our school. 

 

P FACTOR: 

Please see the email that has been sent home about this exciting Poetry  

Recital Competition. 

 

FOBPS: 

Our next event is the popular Hollywood and Hotdogs Evening which is  

on 8th June. Please see further information in the letter that has been sent by 

email. 

 

ECO NEWS:  ECO DAY- Wednesday 13th June  

 

Just a reminder that this day will be a non-uniform day with the theme of ‘Seas 

and Oceans’ to highlight the plastic pollution problem. Children will be asked 

to wear blue/green or anything remotely sea-life like to raise awareness of this 

global issue. We are aiming for a contribution of £1 per pupil and are hoping 

to raise enough for some new climbing apparatus.   

 

A MIDSUMMER NIGHT’S DREAM:   

SATURDAY 7th JULY at 5pm  - Gates open at 4.30pm 

 

Please see the email that has been sent out with all the further details about 

the day and all the timings.   

 

If you are able to help with any of the areas required please pass your name 

to the office. Thank you. 

 



 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Presented in Assembly on 27th April 

ACHIEVEMENT CERTIFICATES: Alexander Sankey-Jones, Alfie Olley, George Murrey-Huse, Elena McCormack,  

Logan Dimmock, Lacey Chappell, Lily Baldwin, Thomas Finlay,  Ben Johnson, Joseph McInerney, Amelia Mills, Ella Page,  

Alfie Parish, Maxim Shevchenko, Ella Warner, Joanna Young, Lewis Bestley, Toby Dickson-Smith, Joby England, Isla Pomroy, 

Katie Smithson, Sean Puddle, Hattie Bowen, Finley Bates 

  

BRONZE BADGE:  Afeera Akhtar, George Brooks, Ella Gibbs, Tyler Hitchcox  

SILVER BADGE:  Amelia Guntrip, Kiara Sullivan, Jake Casewell, Alfie Chater, Isabella Cook-Carvell 

GOLD BADGE:  Amelia Button, Bella Hart 

BRONZE STAR:  Luke Jones 

GOLD STAR:  Anya Hart 

 

Congratulations to the following children for Proficiency Awards in Gymnastics: 

Level 3  Verity Williams              Level 5 & 6 Kelsie Newman 

Level 7  Sayal Sureshkumar, Lily Hill Level 7 & 8 Bella Hart 

 

To be presented in Assembly on 4th May  

ACHIEVEMENT CERTIFICATES: 

Caterina Williams, Freja Williams, Thomas Smith, Coralena Forrest, Alissia Schulz, Sayal Sureshkumar, Thomas Finlay,  

Luke Alexander, Matthew Jones, Macy Way, Archie Sollis, Amber Louise Sammons, Grace Mattin, Rylie Jakeman,  

Isabelle Williams, Barney Evans, Florrie Green, Lily Sulaiman, Ed Hardy, Ruby Casewell, Adwin Toney, Trinny Beckham,  

Elouise Burns, Peter Dooley, Raife Drake, Ella Mae Foster, Shannon Mates, Luke Oehlers, Mia Perring, Eve Risbridger, Ava Rose, 

Molly Sanderson, Luca King, Ava Garner, Allana Pande, Joe Lailey, Sam Morris, Reshe Sureshkumar, Hollie Stringer,  

Jesse Carter, Francesco Chaouch  

 

BRONZE BADGE:  Erin Savage  

GOLD BADGE:  Annie Weller, Charlie Johnstone, Ellis Boyes, Ruby Stead 

BRONZE STAR:  Aleena Mahmood, Ellis Talbot, Kelsie Newman, Seion Champkins 

SILVER STAR:  Sam Rookyard, Branwyn Daniels, Layla Williams 

GOLD STAR:  Sean Puddle 

RED STAR:  Izzy Barton, Tom Carter 

 

Celebrating Children’s Success 

Well done to Max Pomroy, Amelia Button and George Earl for being the Team of the Festival at Stratford upon Avon Mini 

Rugby Festival. 

Congratulations to Jensen Fordham who took part in a Dog Show and won the following rosettes: 4th – Best Junior Handler; 

3rd- Most appealing eyes; 2nd – Best Condition. 

Well done to Liberty Bennett who received a medal for talking part in the Southam Triathlon. 

Congratulations to Martha Simons for getting an Honours for Freestyle dancing. 

Congratulations to Archie Sollis who brought in 2 trophies and all his medals for Golf.   

SPORTS NEWS 

On Monday 30th April we sent a team of girls to the FA Girls’ Football event in Bicester.  It was not a competitive event but 

our team won all their matches and enjoyed the coaching activites.  Well done to: Keira Stegall, Liberty Bennett, Olivia Hall, 

Ruby Casewell, Katie Collier, Emily Freeman, Kitty Matthews, Eleanor Puddle and Allana Pande for taking part.   

 

On Tuesday 1st May the following children from Year 5 took part in the Junior Schools’ Tennis Event at Tudor Hall.  Adam 

Jones, Sean Puddle, Reshe Sureshkumar, Lexi Wood, Sam Morris and Kelsie Newman. Everyone had a fun day and they all 

played well and received a medal and a certificate for taking part.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr. M. Ingall 

Headteacher 
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https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/inspection-reports/find-inspection-report/provider/ELS/123098
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